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CDD Orientation

This valuable program is held each Thursday at 10:00 a.m. at the District
office located at 984 Old Mill Run in Lake Sumter Landing. For
additional information, please contact the District Customer Service
Center at 352-753-4508.

www.DistrictGov.org



The following facilities will be temporarily closed or have scheduled
maintenance:

— La Hacienda Sports Pool and Locker Rooms

The La Hacienda Sports Pool and Locker Rooms will be closed for maintenance on
December 5th.

- Paradise Dog Park

The Paradise Dog Park will be closed for maintenance December 16th through
December 20th.

— Chatham Recreation Center
The Chatham Recreation Center will be closed for cleaning on December 14th.
— Lake Miona Recreation Center

The Lake Miona Recreation Center Equipment Shed Bathrooms will be closed for
maintenance December 16th through December 20th.

— SeaBreeze Recreation Center
The SeaBreeze Recreation Center will be closed for cleaning on December 14th.
= Sterling Heights Recreation Center

The Sterling Heights Recreation Center will be closed for maintenance on December
8th.

- Burnsed Recreation Center
The Burnsed Recreation Center will be closed for maintenance on December 8th.
— Atlas Dog Park

The Atlas Dog Park will be closed for maintenance December gth through December
13th.



Frequently Asked Questions and
Answers

How can I obtain a guest pass and who qualifies for a pass?
Guest ID Card Services are available 7 days a week:

«Monday — Friday 8:30am — 5pm: All regional recreation centers (Paradise, La
Hacienda, Savannah, Mulberry Grove, Laurel Manor, Lake Miona, Colony Cottage,
SeaBreeze, Eisenhower, Rohan, Fenney and Everglades)

«Saturday & Sunday 8am-12pm: La Hacienda, Lake Miona, Eisenhower and Rohan
Regional Recreation Centers Only (effective January 4, 2020 time changes to 8:30
a.m. — 12pm)

Guests of Villages’ residents whose home address is outside Lake, Sumter and
Marion Counties are eligible to use selected amenity-supported recreational
facilities. An original Villages Guest ID Card is required for all guests one (1) year of
age and older. For the entire board approved Guest ID Policy, you can click on the
link below or view it on the next two pages.

Guest ID Policy- https://www.districtgov.org/departments/Recreation/images/
Guest%20ID%20Policy.pdf


https://www.districtgov.org/departments/Recreation/images/Guest%20ID%20Policy.pdf
https://www.districtgov.org/departments/Recreation/images/Guest%20ID%20Policy.pdf
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Frequently Asked Questions and
Answers

How do I obtain my Architectural Review Application Form results?

The Architectural Review Committee (ARC) meets every Wednesday. The ARC
results for the Lady Lake / Lake County portion of The Villages and Village
Community Development Districts No. 1 through 10 are posted to the District
website www.DistrictGov.org after 2:00 p.m. on Thursday. Click on Departments
and Community Standards.

On the left hand side under Quick Links, click Architectural Review Committee.


http://www.districtgov.org

Frequently Asked Questions and
Answers

Click on Public Meeting Notices and Results.

Find your meeting date and click to open the Online Agenda. Find your property
address and click to open. Click both links as the first link is the application and the
second link is the response page.

To receive the results for properties located within Village Community Development
District Nos. 11 and 12, you can request they be emailed, sent regular mail or you
may stop by the Community Standards Department to pick up a copy.

You can always contact the Community Standards Department at 352-751-3912 for
additional information or to obtain your results.



www.DistrictGov.org

Did you know that you can find any current Precautionary Boil Water
Notice currently issued on www.DistrictGov.org?

Visit www.DistrictGov.org.

Under Quick Links on the left hand side of the screen, click on Precautionary Boil
Water Notices.

From this page, you will be able to see if there are any active Precautionary Boil
Water Notices.



Board Meeting Update
Meeting Cancellations

Due to no new business items needing to be addressed, the following District board
meetings have been cancelled:

Village Community Development District No. 1 has cancelled their December 2019
monthly meeting. The next meeting will be held on Friday, January 10, 2020 at
8:00 a.m.

Village Community Development District No. 2 has cancelled their December 2019
monthly meeting. The next meeting will be held on Friday, January 10, 2020 at
9:30 a.m.

Village Community Development District No. 5 has cancelled their December 2019
monthly meeting. The next meeting will be held on Friday, January 17, 2020 at
8:00 a.m.

Village Community Development District No. 6 has cancelled their December 2019
monthly meeting. The next meeting will be held on Friday, January 17, 2020 at
9:30 a.m.

Village Community Development District No. 9 has cancelled their December 2019
monthly meeting. The next meeting will be held on Thursday, January 16, 2020 at
1:30 p.m.

Village Community Development District No. 10 has cancelled their December 2019
monthly meeting. The next meeting will be held on Thursday, January 16, 2020 at
3:00 p.m.

Architectural Review Committee Meeting Date Change

The District Offices will be closed on December 25, 2019 and January 1, 2020, in
observance of the holidays.

The Architectural Review Committee meeting scheduled for December 25, 2019 and
January 1, 2020 will be held on Thursday, January 2, 2020 at 8:00 a.m. at the
District Offices, 984 Old Mill Run, The Villages.

The cut off for applications will be Tuesday, December 24, 2019 at noon. If
you have any questions, please contact the Community Standards
Department at 352-751-3912.



December and January Holiday Information

The District Customer Service Center and all District administrative offices will be
closed on Wednesday, December 25, 2019 in observance of Christmas. We will
resume normal business hours on Thursday, December 26th.

The offices will also be closed on Wednesday, January 1, 2020 in observance of New
Year’s Day. We will resume normal business hours on Thursday, January 2nd.

In addition, the following cancellations will take place:

« The District Weekly Bulletin will be published Tuesday, December 24th

« CDD Orientation is cancelled on Thursday, December 26th.

« There will not be a District Weekly Bulletin published the week of January 1st.
« CDD Orientation is cancelled on Thursday, January 2nd.

« CDD Orientation is cancelled on Thursday, January gth.

If you have any questions or would like additional information, please contact the
District Customer Service Center at (352) 753-4508.

Recreation Center Holiday Closings

Tuesday, December 24— All Recreation Centers will be open as usual with the
exception of a 6:00 p.m. closure.

Wednesday, December 25- Recreation Offices, Recreation Centers and Fitness
Clubs will be closed.

Although the recreation centers are closed the outdoor facilities and swimming
pools will be open for your enjoyment. Regular services will resume Thursday,
December 26, 2019.

Tuesday, December 31- Recreation Centers will be open as usual from 7 a.m. to
10 p.m. Fitness Clubs will be open from 6:30 a.m. to 1 p.m. Resident Lifestyle Group
meetings will end at 1 p.m. in preparation of New Year’s Eve Celebrations.

Wednesday, January 1- Recreation Offices, Recreation Centers and Fitness
Clubs will be closed.

Although the recreation centers are closed the outdoor facilities and
swimming pools will be open for your enjoyment. Regular services will
resume Thursday, January 2, 2020.



December and January Holiday Information

Holiday Sanitation Information

Village Community Development Districts 1-11

If you live in Village Community Development Districts 1-11 in the Sumter County,
Marion County or Fruitland Park portions of The Villages, there will not be yard
waste collection on Wednesday, December 25, 2019 or Wednesday, January 1, 2010.
Yard waste collection will occur on Saturday, December 28th and Saturday,
January 4th. Please have your yard waste out no later than 6:00 a.m.

Village Community Development District No. 12
There are no schedule changes due to the holidays.

If you live in the Lake County portion of The Villages, please contact Lake
County Solid Waste at (352) 343-3776 for information on your sanitation schedule.

If you live in the Town of Lady Lake portion of The Villages, there will be no
trash or recycling collection on Wednesday, December 25, 2019 or Wednesday,
January 1, 2020. Recycling will be collected on Thursday, January 8th.



Did You Know??



Information Provided by...



Did You Know?

The Executive Golf Courses have completed their overseed schedule for this winter.
The tee boxes are overseeded with perennial ryegrass for the winter season. This
agronomic practice aids in not only producing a green color, but also provides a
grass surface that will continue to grow on the Bermuda grass tees which can go
dormant during colder temperatures. With all of the golf rounds played on the
Executive Courses, overseeding supports in providing a great playing surface during
the winter months.






Older Driver Safety Awareness Week
December 3rd-7th 2019

It is a fact of life that people grow older every day. With increasing age comes

changes in physical, mental and sensory abilities that can challenge a person's

continued ability to drive safely. There are a variety of safe travel options for people

of all ages. The real need is a broader awareness of the solutions, rather than a

narrow focus on the problem.

The American Occupational Therapy Association (AOTA) believes that occupational

therapy practitioners have the skills to evaluate a person's overall ability to operate

a vehicle safely and provide rehabilitation, if necessary. Many are specially trained

in the full scope of driving rehabilitation. Occupational therapy practitioners work

with older adults as well as their families and caregivers, offering individualized
assessment. They can identify individuals' unique challenges and find strategies that
will help them live life to its fullest by keeping them active, healthy and safe in their
communities.

« One in six drivers in the United States are 65 years or older.

« Older adult drivers are more than twice as likely to report having a medical
problem that makes it difficult to travel as compared with drivers ages 24-64.

« Four in five older adults take one or more medications daily. Physical changes
that occur with age can change the way the body reacts to medicines, causing
more side effects and affecting the ability to concentrate and drive safely.

Here are some steps that older adults can take to stay safe on the road:

« Discuss any medical issues with your doctor to determine if they might affect
your driving.

« Discuss stopping or changing your medications with your pharmacist or doctor if
you experience any side effects that could interfere with safe driving such as
blurry vision, dizziness, sleepiness, confusion, fatigue, and/or loss of
consciousness.

- Have your eyes checked by an eye doctor at least once a year. Wear glasses and
corrective lenses as directed.

« Plan your route before you drive.

« Consider potential alternatives to driving, such as riding with a friend, using
public transit, or car ride services.



We all experience physical and mental changes as we age. Some may be so minor that
we don’t notice them, while others may interfere with daily life. Slower reaction time,
night blindness, and pain and stiffness can affect driving skills but do not need to
prohibit driving.

Another proactive way for older adults to enhance their safety behind the wheel is to
be sure their car’s adjustments are best for them by participating in a CarFit event.
CarFit is an educational program developed by the American Society on Aging in
collaboration with AAA, AARP, and AOTA .The volunteer leaders include
occupational therapy practitioners who use a 12-point checklist to ensure that each
driver’s car is adjusted properly for the best “fit,” and that the safety features of the
vehicle are explained, increasing the likelihood that they are being used optimally.
The entire process takes about 20 minutes. Go to https://www.car-fit.org/ to find
locations near you.

Many older adults may think about what they can do to remain fit to drive as long as
safely possible while silently wondering if a day will come when they might have to
stop driving. Early conversations between families and friends can bring up
questions that focus on the importance of physical and mental health to preserve
essential driving skills as well as options supporting an engaged life after driving,
such as, "how do you think you could get to church if you ever quit driving?"
Following a family conversation an older driver may decide that it is time to get a
check-up for his or her driving fitness. Checking one's driving fitness is important
because driving requires complex physical, visual, and cognitive abilities. These
abilities can change in subtle ways, such as difficulties driving at night but having no
problems driving in the daylight. Driving fitness evaluations range from self-
assessments, which can be useful educational tools to help identify potential
challenges, to a comprehensive driving evaluation from an occupational therapy
driving rehabilitation specialist.

Ask your healthcare provider if it is time for you to have a driver fitness evaluation.
Your safety and the safety of the public is very important while you’re behind the
wheel.

Source https://www.aota.org/Conference-Events/Older-Driver-Safety-Awareness-
Week.aspx


https://www.car-fit.org/
https://www.aota.org/Conference-Events/Older-Driver-Safety-Awareness-Week.aspx
https://www.aota.org/Conference-Events/Older-Driver-Safety-Awareness-Week.aspx

Information Provided by Safe Mobility for Life

You hold the keys to your transportation future. Thanks to the many resources
available today, you can remain safe, mobile, and independent for life. During Older
Driver Safety Awareness Week, December 2-6, 2019, the Florida Department of
Transportation's (FDOT) Safe Mobility for Life Coalition encourages all Floridians
to be proactive about their safe driving skills.

Sixty-seven percent of the participants in the 2017 Florida Aging Road User Survey
fear they will be isolated if they cannot drive. The Safe Mobility for Life Coalition is
here to change that by providing everything a person needs to maintain safe driving
skills and tools to plan for their transportation future in one easy-to-access location.
The SafeMobilityFL.com/ODSAW2019.htm website has a wealth of information:

. Browse a statewide interactive map showing events such as CarFit, AARP Smart
Driver Courses, AAA Mature Driver Improvement Courses and FLOW Mobile
locations.

« Download or flip through the new "Florida's Guide to Safe Mobility for Life" e-
book in either English or Spanish to learn about resources in each of Florida's 67
counties.

« Access helpful brochures, booklets and tip cards such as the "Tips on Using
Transportation Options in Florida" series that explores various transportation
options.

« Complete worksheets to design the perfect transportation plan for your mobility
needs.

During Older Driver Safety Awareness Week, we want all aging road users in
Florida to understand the impact aging has on driving, learn how to be proactive
about safe driving skills, and plan for a safe transition from driving. With so many
tools available, it's easier than ever to remain independent and active in your
community, with or without a car.

To learn more about Florida's Safe Mobility for Life Coalition and their efforts to
reduce crashes, fatalities, and serious injuries for Florida's aging road users while
maintaining their safe connection to the community, visit SafeMobilityFL.com.


SafeMobilityFL.com




Villa Road Maintenance

Asphalt rejuvenation applications are scheduled to begin on villa roads in Village
Community Development Districts 1 and 4 beginning December 2, 2019. Signs have
been placed at the villa entrances that will be impacted by this work. The contractor
performing the work will be going door to door the day before, weather permitting,
handing out notifications and answering your questions.

Please refrain from using irrigation or washing vehicles during the week of
application. The roads need to be dry for the product to be able to soak into the
asphalt. There is no reason to park outside your villa or on a different street as the
product being used soaks into the asphalt in 60-90 minutes, but may be driven on
much sooner if necessary. Please give the product as much time as you can before
driving on it to be successful.

We apologize for any inconvenience this may cause and thank you for your
cooperation and patience. Please call District Property Management at 352-753-
4022 with any questions or the number on the bottom of the flier that will be
handed out to you the day before work commences.

« Patio Villas

» Ashleigh Villas

« Morningview Villas
« Sunnyside Villas

« Forsyth Villas

» Legacy West of BVB
« Unit 55



Information Provided by...

ARCHITECTURAL REVIEW COMMITTEE

Is seeking a primary and alternate volunteer committee member for Village
Community Development District No. 1

Village Community Development District No. 1 (District 1) is seeking a
primary representative and an alternate representative on the Architectural Review
Committee (ARC).

The primary applicant must be a full time resident of District No. 1 and
have lived in The Villages for at least one year.

The alternate applicant must be a full time resident of District No. 1 and
have lived in The Villages for at least one year. This position requires attendance at
the ARC meeting every week for the first four (4) weeks and once every month
thereafter.

Candidates are recommended to have education and/or experience in any of
the following areas: architecture, ability to read site plans, residential/commercial
construction, building management, deed restricted communities, landscaping,
county code enforcement, etc; however, this is not required. The Committee meets
weekly, on Wednesdays, for approximately 4 hours (8:00 a.m. until noon).

If you are interested in becoming a primary or alternate volunteer
representative for District No. 1, please contact the Community Standards
Department at 751-3912.



Information Provided by...

ARCHITECTURAL REVIEW COMMITTEE
Is seeking an alternate committee member for

Village Community Development District No. 3

Village Community Development District No. 3 (District 3) is seeking an
alternate member to serve on the Architectural Review Committee.

The applicant must be a full time resident of District 3 and have lived in The
Villages for at least one year. Candidates are recommended to have education and/
or experience in any of the following areas: architecture, ability to read site plans,
residential/commercial construction, building management, deed restricted
communities, landscaping, county code enforcement, etc; however, this is not
required. The Committee meets weekly, on Wednesdays, for approximately 4 hours
(8:00 a.m. until 12:00 p.m.).

The required attendance for the alternate member is to attend an Architectural
Review Committee meeting each week for four (4) weeks and then monthly
thereafter. If you are interested in becoming an alternate member on the
Architectural Review Committee, applications are available on the District’s
website, www.DistrictGov.org and at the Community Standards Department, 984
Old Mill Run, The Villages, Florida.


http://www.districtgov.org









